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Notes of the Annual Meeting between Representatives of 
 

North Warwickshire Borough Council 
 

and Town and Parish Councils in the Borough 
 
 
Held on Tuesday, 21 January 2014 in the Main Hall, Coleshill Town Hall, Coleshill. 
 
Present: Councillor M Stanley, Leader of North Warwickshire Borough Council  

in the Chair. 
 
Members and Officers from North Warwickshire Borough Council and representatives from 
Town and Parish Councils within North Warwickshire. 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Barber, Nick Barlow and Keith 
Woodward. 
 
 
1 Minutes  
 

Minutes of the Meeting held on 15 January 2013 were received and noted. 
 
2 Matters Arising 
 
 None. 
 
3 Local Plan for North Warwickshire 
 

Dorothy Barratt, Forward Planning and Economic Strategy Manager, provided an 
update regarding the current situation with the Local Plan for North Warwickshire.  
Dorothy reported the following: 
 
Core Strategy 
 

 That following submission of the Core Strategy, the examination was held 
from 7 – 14 January 2014 and assessed the ‘soundness’ of the document via 
a Public Inquiry.  Following this, the Inspector produced a report where the 
Strategy was found to be sound, subject to some modifications being made. 
 

 The hearings generally went well with the Inspector complimenting the 
Council on the additional work that had taken place and the various additional 
tasks that were required as part of the Inquiry.  

 
 The most notable change was on the issue of housing numbers. It appears 

likely that the Inspector would recommend provision be made for some 
additional housing, however, it is not yet certain how much additional housing. 

 
 With regard to the provision of land for employment uses, the Inspector 

seemed content with the allocation in respect of local needs but there was 
considerable debate about the requirement to allocate land for additional 
regional sites.  
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Neighbourhood Plans 
 

 There are currently 4 approved Neighbourhood Plan areas, with one being 
prepared. 

 
 A Workshop is currently being organised to assist a number of Town and 

Parish Councils with their Neighbourhood Plans. 
 
4 Financial Position, including Council Tax support Grant to Parish Councils 
 

Chris Brewer, Deputy Chief Executive, provided an update regarding the current 
financial situation affecting the Borough Council.  He explained that over the last four 
years the grant from Central Government had decreased by £2.2m and will fall a 
further £568 by 2015/2016.  A copy of the information circulated at the meeting is 
appended to these notes (Appendix 1). 

 
5 Kerbside Collection Arrangements for Recycling 
 

A formal question regarding the new recycling arranged had been submitted by 
Shuttington Parish Council.  Richard Dobbs, Assistant Director (Streetscape) 
provided a response at the meeting and a copy of the original letter and Richard’s 
response are appended to these notes.  (Appendix 2). 

 
Richard went on to provide an update on the roll-out of the new Refuse and 
Recycling Service to residents within North Warwickshire.  Richard reported that on 
the whole the new service had gone well and had been received positively.  There 
has been an increase in recycling (from 25% to 47% including green waste and 
recycling).  
 

6 Flooding Issues 
 

An update on arrangements for dealing with flooding incidents was circulated 
(Appendix 3).  Concerns were raised in relation to flooding, a number of which 
related to Warwickshire County Council.  Richard Dobbs reported that he was 
meeting with the Head of Highways at WCC within the following week and suggested 
that any queries be forwarded to him for discussion at his subsequent meeting. 

 
7 Question from Mancetter Parish Council 
 

A formal question from Mancetter Parish Council had been raised in relation to a 
considerable number of village roads still with speed limits in excess of 30 mph.  
Mancetter requested support from the Borough Council should they decide to lobby 
Warwickshire County Council to try and get speed limits on village roads reduced to 
30 mph.  Both the Leader and Chief Executive of North Warwickshire Borough 
Council gave their agreement to the request. 

 
8 Question from Baddesley and Baxterley Parish Council 
 

A formal question was raised requesting the Borough Council provide their 
commitment to working with Parish Councils.  Jerry Hutchinson responded that he 
was not aware that this was an issue within North Warwickshire Borough Council and  
confirmed the Council’s commitment. 
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9 Any Other Business 
 

Representatives from Town and Parish Councils present were invited to raise issues 
pertaining to their Council. 

 
 The meeting closed at 8.40 pm 
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